
BOWLS NEW SOUTH WALES LIMITED 

PO BOX A2186, SYDNEY SOUTH NSW 1235 | PH: (02) 9283 4555 

EMAIL: ENQUIRIES@BOWLSNSW.COM.AU |   WWW.BOWLSNSW.COM.AU 

CIRCULAR 

No: 20/2023 

Date: 6/10/23 

To: Members 

Re: Bowls NSW Board Nominations & Election Update 

Dear Members, 

We write to provide you with an update regarding The Bowls NSW Board Nomination process which closed at 
10am this morning.  

We received nine nominations for eight seats: 

- Four female nominations (for four female elected Director seats); and,
- Five male nominations (for four male elected Director seats).

As a result: 

1. The four female elected Director seats on our board have been nominated and will need to be
accepted by the membership at the Bowls NSW AGM; and,

2. We will need to proceed to an election, starting later today, for the four male elected Director
positions on our Board.

We will soon commence the election process via an online voting system. A unique voting link will be sent to 
each club delegate along with the collated bios of the five nominated male Directors. 

A delegate from each club must place a vote on behalf of the Club and its membership. 

Receiving the unique link to vote 

This unique link will be sent via email to the nominated delegate from each member Club. 

Your club is required to provide an annual club update form to Bowls NSW annually. This form asks who your 
Club delegate is, and what their contact details are. If your club has submitted this form within the past 12 
months and/or, your club has contacted our office recently to provide us with updated Club delegate 
information, this nominated delegate will receive the unique link via email. These links will be circulated to 
current/listed club delegates today.   

Please contact our office on 02 9283 4555 to update your club delegate information or if you require 
assistance with the voting process. 

The voting process 

The delegate will need to click on the link, and this will take them to the online voting portal. They are 
required to place this vote on behalf of the club and its members.  
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Voting will remain open from today until 11.45pm 7 November. 

The voting process for your club may be defined in your club constitution. Before placing a vote, we 
encourage the Club delegate to refer to the Club constitution and consult with the Club President, Secretary 
and executive members.  

The act of voting in this election is a Club process. Therefore, Bowls NSW is unable to provide advice to Clubs 
on how this process should be coordinated at a Club level.  

Thank you for your time and interest in this process. 

Kind regards, 

   Tim Rowe 
   CEO 
   Bowls New South Wales Ltd 
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